

March 24, 2025

Honorable Supervisor Glenn Church District 2, Monterey County Board of Supervisor

Please accept this letter, along with my application as a formal request and interest to serve on the Castroville Public Cemetery District. I am interested in serving on this Board because I have been part of the planning committee for the annual Memorial Day Avenue of Flags Ceremony that is held at the Castroville Cemetery. I have found this volunteer work to be very rewording and would like to do more to help the Cemetery District.

I have been retired for almost 2 years. I first retired from Couch (Anheuser-Busch) Distributing Company as a sales manager after 30 years. After a short retirement break, I decided to go back to work and took a job with Monterey-Salinas Transit (MST) where I worked for 14 more years before retiring again in 2023.

Below is additional work and volunteer experience.

- Worked 11 years as a part-time reserve fire fighter for the North County Fire Protection District
- Served 12+ years as part of the planning committee for the annual Avenue of the Flags Ceremony
- Served 11+ years as a volunteer and on the planning committee for the Castroville Thanksgiving Feast that served over 1000 meals to community residents
- · Assisted for 4 years+ with Castroville food distributions
- Volunteered as a Little League Coach for many years in North County
- Member of NMC LULAC Council.

I believe it's important to volunteer to help make a difference in our community and help where we can. Additionally, I have lived my entire life in North Monterey County, and I am dedicated father, who along with my wife, raised our children in Castroville.

Thanking you for your consideration of my interest and request to serve on the Castroville Public Cemetery District.

Respectfully,

Jimmy Jimenez.